  Stony Point Fire District
Board of Fire Commissioners
Workshop Meeting
September 23, 2021

Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen called the regular meeting to order at 7:30:pm

Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger
Treasurer Georg Mulligan
Secretary Douglas Mann

Chairman George Thamsen turned the meeting over to Treasurer George Mulligan. Treasurer George Mulligan is preparing the 2022 proposed fire district budget.

Treasurer Mulligan stated he has contacted Suez Water about a possible cost increase for hydrant rental in 2022 he was told verbally that an increase of 8.57% was being proposed by SUEZ Water to the Public Service Commission next year. 
Treasurer Mulligan discussed this possible increase the tax cap for 2022 a 2% increase or $38,000.00 would be consumed by SUEZ Water with this possible increase.

Treasure Georg Mulligan asked the board members about some of the LI items as to what is need to be increased or decreased.
The board members have all received copies of the 2022 Fire Chiefs budget.

The board discussed the garage/accessory building project Chairman George Thamsen has received the stamped drawing and will be going to the Town of Stony Point Building Department to apply for the demo and building permit.
The board would like to see possible demolition and excavation, and foundation being completed by the end of the year
Possible cost of work about $150,000.00 
Board members thought the LI for this work in 2022 should be 250,000.00

The board members discussed other LI on the budget that should be increased. Such as adding the following:
LI 14 Legal Fees additional $1,000.00
LI 19 Inspec/drill/conf/travel/train/parade increase additional $10,000.00
LI 24 Length of Service award Program add another $17,000.00 
LI 26 Computer Hard/Software Maint. add $12,000.00
LI 28 Janitorial/groundskeeping add additional $2000.00
LI 35 Equipment testing add another $2750.00

LI 43 Communications, Pagers and chargers add another $2200.00


Treasurer George Mulligan will take the information provided for the 2022 fire chiefs budget and place some of the information in the proper line items of the budget.

Treasurer George Mulligan inquired about payment for the new apparatus pay in 2022 or 2023? Board members indicated it will be paid in 2023. Possible to use 230,000.00 in the reserve account.

Treasurer George Mulligan stated he would have something to present to the at a special meeting on Tuesday September 28, 2021 Meeting @ 8:00pm   Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to have a special meeting on September 28, 2021 @ 8:00pm to review the Proposed 2022 Stony Point Fire District Budget. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously. Secretary to post notice of meeting on front and back doors of Main Station. 

Being no further business to come before the board.  Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to adjourn Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion Meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm

respectfully submitted



Douglas Mann
Secretary
.


